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NEWS AND NOTES OF THE MONTICELLO COMMUNITY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Hi everyone, 
 
Spring has sprung!  Sun, cold, wind, rain, snow, fog, iceéthat really sums up the 
weather over the last few weeks.  Today is about 50 and overcast, Iôll take it!  Spring 
also means we are in the home stretch.  Ahead of us is Prom, ACT, ISASP Testing, 
Spring Sports, School Play, Kindergarten Roundup, Graduation, Concerts, etc.  As of 
today, the last day of the school year will be May 28th.  That is so much better than 
many districts around us.  Some, because of the derecho and snow days, are not end-
ing until the second week of June.   
 
Even with all of the complications related to COVID this school year I feel like we have really  had a good 
year.  Students and families have been given the option for in-person or online learning and even though we 
had to bring some online learners back at the end of the first semester, those that are still online seem to be 
doing really well.  In-person learning (after we have evolved from continuous health related changes) pretty 
much looks like it has in the past.  With the exception that we are all wearing masks.  We are planning an 
outdoor learning activity at the elementary this spring, we have had our annual ski trip at the middle school, 
and at the high school our student leadership organizations have been working hard to help the community. 
 
School facilities are continuously being improved on a big and a small scale.  Currently we are working on 
several projects:  exploring solar power as an option to lower energy costs, adding lighting to the new soft-
ball parking areas, pricing out a digital marquee for the front of the HS/MS complex, updating our camera 
systems at Shannon elementary, repairing our road around the HS, repurposing a pavilion to be placed next 
to the tennis courts (the pavilion was previously at the old softball fields), and in general just taking good 
care of all the things we have related to our buildings and grounds. 
 
As we close in on the end of the year it is always fun to see our kids get excited about the summer.  The 
closer and closer the summer gets; each building begins to become a buzz of excitement.  I would really ap-
preciate it if you would take a little time to talk to your child about ñFinishing Strongò this year.  Just like in a 
race, the last lap is an important one.  There are many important milestones we need to pass before we fin-
ish at every grade level.  Just a short conversation explaining that before they start to celebrate, they need to 
finish the race, would be very helpful. 
 
That is it for this month.  As always if you have any questions please feel free to send me an email or give 
me a call at any time.  Thank you for your continued support of the Monticello Community School District. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Dr. Brian Jaeger, Superintendent  
brian.jaeger@monticello.k12.ia.us 

PARENTS! PARENTS! PARENTS!  

It is vital that the school district has current and updated information on students. Please remember to log into your 
PowerSchool account and make sure everything is current, including your cell phone #ôs, home phone #ôs, email 
addresses, mailing address, emergency contacts, etc. This is very important, especially for emergency situations.  
If you need assistance, please feel free to call Morgan Murray-Zimmerman at 319-465-3000, ext. 2030. 


